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______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Prairie du Sac, WI



            November 2019
Dear Sisters and Brothers,

I often use the adjective ‘generous’ when I speak of St. John’s congregation. I do so because of the way you respond, especially to others in need. Today, as I was thinking about that word, I decided to look up the definition; “a readiness to give more of something, as time or money, than is strictly necessary or expected.” That definition confirms my opinion of you! So, then I started to think, “But then, what is necessary?”

We all have different ideas on what we call ‘necessary.’ I suppose it might have something to do with our past experiences, our values or how we were raised. For instance, my parents instilled in me the notion that if I have a meal at someone’s home, I should help clean up the table after the meal. This habit surprised my future in-laws when I first had a meal at their home. 

So, what is expected of us? Let’s look at what it says in our baptism. At the end of the baptismal liturgy we state the following, “We welcome you into the Lord’s family. We receive you as fellow members of the body of Christ, children of the same heavenly Father, and workers with us in the kingdom of God.” In other words, in baptism we acknowledge this baseline; we are a community and we are engaged in the work of the Gospel. If that is the case, it seems that what is necessary is that we live connected to one another and that we do God’s work. So how do we live that way?
When I clear the table after dinner, I am not thinking about necessity or generosity. I am simply acting out of habit. I reach for plates and move cups not to impress, but because my parents raised me to do that. They explained that this was simply what a good guest would do. I never questioned the reasoning, I just grew up knowing this behavior was necessary. As I got older, I began to understand how their example shaped my actions.

We ALL are examples, whether we know it or not. Thus we are called to be aware of how our actions can be seen by others. Our youth see what adults do. Younger children see what older children do. Our middle and high school Sunday school teachers are examples for those around them. They are not doing this because they have to, but rather because they want to. For them it is simply what is necessary.

“Workers with us…” is an acknowledgement that we all are called to live out our baptismal lives marked by the cross of Christ. We have been saved by a generous God who loves us beyond measure. We are thus freed to respond to this love by living lives proclaiming the good news of Jesus.

To others our actions may look like generosity - doing more than is expected. But what is necessary and what is generous will be left to others to define. For now, let us simply remember we are loved by the one who brought all into existence, and to respond in gratitude by doing the work we have been given.




Shalom,
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Thank You
Stewardship Thanks

Thank you to all who have returned pledge cards and Time and Talent sheets.  You can continue to turn them in on Sundays or mail them to the church office through the end of the year. 
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Parish Planning Council Members:

Executive Director

Jon Sandeman
643-5006
Assistant Exec Director
Janelle Hupp

643-0653
Secretary


Mary Halweg

345-2025
Treasurer


Sara Dregney

370-8151
Evangelism Board

Sheila Dittberner
370-1550
Fellowship Board

Linda Michaels
643-8286
Lay Ministry Board


Member at Large

Roger Seymour
588-3198
Youth Member at Large
Samuel Beattie
370-6050
Parish Education Board
James Newman
512-7623
Properties Board

Lon Kaderavek
434-2928
PR and Social Concerns
Patty Barritt

393-5218
Stewardship Board

Anne Klinkner

393-6453
Women of ELCA 

Marian DeGiovanni
643-4514
Youth Board


Megan Tarnutzer
963-0396
The Staff:

Pastors:  Fred Rilling  fred@stjohnssaukprairie.org (h) 644-1359

   Sally Williams  sally@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 643-7810

   Intern Shadoe Hanson   shadoe@stjohnssaukprairie.org
           (office) 643-2439

Youth-Education Coordinator:  Abby Bennett

abby@stjohnssaukprairie.org   (c) 370-2380

Custodian:  John Hines  john@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (c)393-2325

Office and Communications Coordinator:  Linda Hines  

linda@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 544-2409

Director of Choirs  Ruellene Seymour

ruellene@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 588-3198
St. John’s Lutheran Church: 643-2439  www.stjohnssaukprairie.org

Like us on Facebook at St Johns Lutheran Sauk Prairie
Mission Statement:  Christ, our strength and refuge, calling us to serve
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Food Pantry Sunday is November 10th.  Food, paper products and cleaning supplies may be brought to the table in the gathering area.  These items are distributed to many families in the Sauk Prairie community.  The food pantry especially needs: 



Cranberries

Stuffing mix



Gravy


Instant potatoes



Pie filling

Canned vegetables

Keep this list handy as you do your grocery shopping during the next few weeks.



Many parishioners find it easier to bring the items to the gathering area of the church at other times during the month.  We appreciate the donations at any time.
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We hope you take a moment to send greetings to the following people who have birthdays in October.  The day is in parentheses.

Evelyn Gorsuch (6)

Shirley Uttech (9)
245 Sycamore Street

100 Brookmont Rd., Apt. 143
Sauk City, WI  53583

Akron, OH  44333

Ruth Bender (10)

Lynette Diehl
1114 Silver Drive

245 Sycamore Street
Baraboo, WI  53913

Sauk City, WI  53583



Janis Klaetsch (22)


886 Prairie Street


Prairie du Sac, WI  53578
ADRC Volunteer Opportunity  
The Aging & Disability Resource Center, Baraboo, is looking for volunteer drivers to transport people to and from out-of-town appointments.  Volunteers should have a clean driving record, will use their own cars and get reimbursed for their time and mileage.  If you are interested call Brianna Wipperfurth at 608-355-3289.
	Women of the Church News
Hannah Circle:  Monday, November 18, 6:00 p.m. at St. John’s Library, childcare provided
Lydia Circle:  Thursday, November 14, 1:00 p.m. at Lynnette Wick’s, 2012 Mustang Dr., Prairie du Sac
Martha Circle:  Thursday, November 7, 9:00 a.m. at Ruth Dresser’s, 1011 Eagle View Cr., Prairie du Sac
	[image: image7.png]uCn






Ruth Circle:  Monday, November 11, 9:00 a.m. at Jan Dobrzynski’s, 500 Hemlock St., Unit 1, Sauk City
Sarah/Mary Circles Tuesday, November 5, 1:30 p.m. at St. John’s Library, 100 Oak Street, Prairie du Sac

In October 32 ladies attended Circle Meetings, with Anne Klinkner, Dorothy Halverson, Marge Erlandson, Jan Floeter and Loretta Landerman leading the Bible Study.  In November Anne Klinkner, Marge Erlandson, Kathy Lester and Marian DeGiovanni will lead the study.  An invitation is ALWAYS open for new ladies to attend a Circle of their choice.

ALL ST. JOHN”S WOMEN AND MEN!!!  Mark your calendars for Thursday, November 21st and plan to attend a combined OWLS and WELCA event…our annual CHILI LUNCHEON!  With the weather getting colder CHILI always tastes so good!  Come at 10:00am for the program and afterward we will enjoy Darlene Holl’s delicious chili, with all the trimmings.  Drinks will be provided and some of the WELCA members will make bars for dessert.  We are very excited to have Jack Finney (from Stoughton) of the Living Waters Organization as the Speaker of the Day!  Jack graduated from the Lutheran School of Theology in Chicago.  He received a certificate in Spiritual Direction from the Shalem Institute and he offers individual spiritual direction.  He retired from the ministry in 1999 to begin his free-lance ministry – Living Waters.  The title of his talk is “The Spirituality of Aging Using Children’s Story Books.”  To tie in with a part of the topic of the talk (the children), the offering of the day will go to the Sauk Prairie School District’s Homeless Program.

The ThankOffering Service will be on Sunday, November 17th.  This is a special opportunity to honor God by making a donation and thanking Him for all He has done for us.  Put your contributions in an envelope marked “THANKOFFERING” and put it in the basket by the table outside the sanctuary.  The offering goes to the National WELCA and provides funds for World Hunger, global missions and other important programs.


The treasurer’s report from the Biennial Convention held on September 21st is in.  The total offering was $2,091.71.  Of that offering 50% ($1,045.85) goes to Church-Wide Women of the ELCA, 25% ($522.93) goes to anti-human trafficking and the remaining 25% ($522.93) will go to local disaster relief programs of Lutherans United Assisting After Disaster (LUAD).

The grand total of the Pennies for Poverty was $1,676.06.  Of that, $598.86 for Domestic Abuse Intervention Services – Madison, $336 for the Rio Community Library Summer Lunch Program, $27.78 for the Dodgeville Food Locker, $500 for Passages, Inc., $168 for the Platteville local food pantry, $45 in gift cards plus the many items of in-kind donations given for the shelters.

If anyone is considering attending the Triennial Gathering in Phoenix on July 16-19, 2020, early-bird registration is $325 through January 6, 2020; after that date the cost is $375.  The theme is: “Just Love.”


It was decided for Christmas Cheer to send $200 each to Hope House and the 6:8 Circles Program.


Ruth Circle is visiting Special Friends in October and November.  Martha Circle will visit them in December and January.


Be sure to read this month’s Prayer for Peace in this Visitor on November 20th.

The Bible Study Leaders’ meeting for December will be on Tuesday, November 26th.
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     Women’s Book Club 

Our November book club will discuss We Were Lucky Ones by Georgia Hunter. We will meet on Tuesday, November 26 at 10am in the church library. A copy is in the church library and there are copies in the public library system.
Grand Avenue’s Listening Club  

Grand Avenue Elementary School’s Listening Club is looking for adult volunteers.  The Listening Club was designed to give extra support to struggling 3rd grade readers.  Adults who volunteer for the Listening Club donate 20-30 minutes of their time, one day per week, to listen to students read or practice their math facts.  Listeners are paired with a student and meet weekly with him/her starting in November and ending in April.  If you are interested in volunteering for the Listening Club, please contact Sadie Sutter at (608) 643-1954 or at sadie.sutter@saukprairieschools.org. 
Older Wiser Livelier Seniors (OWLS)      [image: image9.png]




We will gather on November 21 at 10:00am with the Women of the ELCA for a program and chili lunch. This is in place of our monthly gathering. Jack Finney (from Stoughton) of the Living Waters Organization is the Speaker of the Day.  Jack graduated from the Lutheran School of Theology in Chicago and he also received a certificate in Spiritual Direction from the Shalem Institute.  The title of his talk is “The Spirituality of Aging Using Children’s Story Books.”  
Fall Adult Education Schedule

On Sundays in November we have the privilege of hearing from speakers on issues of welcoming our neighbor. Please join us at 9:15am on Sundays in Room 1:

November 10 – David Morstad - Disabilities & the Church

November 17 – Kelly Petrowski – Equity & Immigration

November 24 – Janelle & Marv Hupp – Presentation on 
One Coin Lost (LGBTQ)
Text Study

On Wednesday evenings at 5:45pm we continue to gather to study the Gospel lesson that will be read the following Sunday. All are welcome to come at 5:20 and enjoy a meal. Cost is only $1 per person with a maximum of $5 per family. We will not meet on Wednesday, November 27. You are invited to attend the Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service at Concordia United Methodist Church that evening.
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Coats for Kids

St. John’s continues to partner with Concordia United Methodist Church to collect winter wear for children in need in our school district.  Please keep this in mind as you clean out closets this fall and bring your gently-used coats, boots, hats, mittens, scarves, and gloves to the coat room.  We need all sizes. The deadline for collection is Friday, November 8th.
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We invite you to pray for peace on the 20th day of each month.  On November 20th, please repeat the following prayer: 

God of wholeness, God of Grace,
to you we bring our thanks and praise.

To a world that searches

You are a lamp that shines,

to a world that is hungry 

You are food that sustains,

to a world that suffers

You are hope of release,

to a world that’s broken 

You are one who restores,

to a world full of hate

You are love that forgives,

to a world that denies

You are truth that endures.

To you we bring our thanks and praise 

God, of wholeness, God of Grace.

©John Birch
[image: image15.wmf]      Mobile Meals Volunteers


We thank the following volunteers from St. John’s for their help and support of the Mobile Meals program here in Sauk Prairie.  They delivered meals in October.



Bill Wardwell

Jamie Finch



Eunice Yanke

Marsha Key



Fay Rentmeester
Darlene Holl



Donna Knickmeyer
Gretchen Cutler



Deb Corrao

Cindy Frey



Kris Frey

Richard Frey



Bob Egan

Dede Egan
Salvation Army Bell Ringing     [image: image16.jpg]




St. John’s will participate in bell ringing at the Piggly Wiggly and Sauk Prairie Market on November 29 and 30.  Bell ringers usually work in one-hour time slots.  Watch for a sign-up sheet on the kiosk and get your name on the list!
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Dear Friends in Christ,

I have probably shared this story with many of you already, so please humor me if you remember it.

A few years ago, I was at class reunion and continuing education event at my alma mater Wartburg Seminary. While there we listened to one of our Hebrew Bible (Old Testament) professors share with us a different reading of the story of Ishmael and Isaac. I learned something new.

First, let me tell you what I used to think. I used to think that Isaac was the favored, can’t-do-anything-wrong, good guy. And Ishmael. Well, he was second class and pushed out of God’s blessing.

WRONG!

Listen to this…And as for Ishmael, I have heard you: I will surely bless him; I will make him fruitful and will greatly increase his numbers. He will be the father of twelve rulers, and I will make him into a great nation. Genesis 17:20.

That’s a blessing, folks, if I’ve ever heard one! I will make him into a great nation. The lowly. The despised. Lifted up and included in God’s favored ones. Wow. I often forget how big God is.

It makes me wonder how many times I’ve pushed people down or dismissed them as second class. How about you? Have you ever felt that way? Unfortunately, we’re all guilty to some degree, and if not personally, then surely systemically.

I’ve had the privilege of working with some of our members on ways of addressing issues of racism, and how to grow in our understanding and embracing our diversity as God’s people.

Want to join us? Do you have a heart for justice and reconciliation? Do you see the brokenness in our culture and want to do something about it? Please join us in these conversations, join us in prayer, and join us in action. If you want to learn more about this group, you can ask Roger Seymour, Member at Large Council Member.

There is always room at the table both literally and figuratively.

Peace,
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Dear Pilgrims of “The Way”

In Seminary, there are many professors that I have had the privilege to learn from. Whether it is the practical work of reading and reflecting on the bible, asking better questions, or perhaps the art of the topspin in table tennis, there has been so much to learn from these experienced teachers. One teacher in particular has been diligent in teaching the practice of asking a certain question that has become like a mantra to many of my fellow students and myself. The question to ask (repeatedly) is “What is the Holy Spirit up to?” The weird part about this question is that we almost never come up with a perfect answer. I’ve come to discover that the point isn’t really to answer the question, but it serves as a helpful reminder that I am not the center of the universe. Next time you ask the question “What should I do?” maybe ask, “What is the Holy Spirit up to?” I’d love to hear how you answer it.

- Intern Shadoe

Congregational Actions at October Meeting

On Oct 6th St. John’s passed our 2020 budget, elected three new members to serve on our Parish Planning Council and three members to serve on our Nomination Committee:

The budget passed for 2020 is $551,504, roughly $23,000 more than 2019. This increase is spread between salary/benefits/insurance ($11K), street approaches ($9K) and drywall repair ($3.5K).

Those newly elected to the PPC were: Sam Beattie (Youth Member at Large, Roger Seymour (Member at Large) and Mary Halweg (Secretary). The remaining unfilled position of Lay Ministry Chair will be filled by appointment in keeping with our constitution.

Our Nomination Committee is made up of three members from the Parish Planning Council (still to be chosen), the past PPC Executive Director (Ken Carlson), the Lead Pastor and those elected in October from our congregation: Nancy Passehl, Dale Haroldson and John Hines. We are grateful for all who serve in leadership at St. John’s.
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   Baby Congratulations


Alecia and Jordan Robertson on the birth of their son, Owen Michael on September 29.  Chris and Joyce Deedon are the proud grandparents.
Wedding Congratulations[image: image21.png]




We celebrate with three couples from St. John’s who were

recently married:

Tina Kaufman and Tony Bauernhuber, October 5

Dani Tarnutzer and Colin Myhro, October 18

Morgan Varley and Ryan Mable, October 19

Please keep the newlyweds in your prayers as they begin this life
journey.
With Sincere Sympathy         [image: image22.png]




We offer our condolences to the following families this month:

Willow and Dan Schulenburg on the death of Willow’s grandfather, Thomas Murphy.

Judy Hasheider and family, and their many friends on the death of Judy’s husband, John.


Linda Yanke and family on the death of Linda’s mother, Edith Sunderlage


Carol Anderson and family on the death of Carol’s husband, John.


Family and friends of Marie Wenzel.
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St. John’s reports many of the names of our hospitalized and recently discharged members in the monthly newsletter.  We include only those who have given us permission to print their names.  You may send cards or telephone them and pray for their improved health.  

Hospitalized/Recently Discharged:  Deb Westphal, Peggy Exterovich, Elliot Herbrand, and Larry McAlexander
[image: image24.png]


                   [image: image25.png]


                [image: image26.png]



Happy November Birthday!
Our Youngest:

Finn Paque (27)

Theo Nelson (30)
Our Sunday School Students:

Clara Duren (1)

Andrew Thiede (1)


Carly Jorgenson (2)

Kohen Chetwood (3)

Emma Gilchrist (4)

Eralyn Greene (5)


Olive Nelson (6)

Nadya Khodakivska (7)
Myla Steinmetz (8)

Kyler Viola (11)

Conner Evert (12)

Kaleb Chetwood (14)

Garrett Wendt (14)

Ryan Jorgenson (18)

Tyler Jorgenson (18)

Caden Argall (19)

Kendall Koenig (20)

Madelyn Bischoff (22)

Evelyn Cook (22)

Kenzie Sawyer (23)

Andrew Ryan (26)
Our Youth:

Quinn Baier (2)

Gage Helgerson (2)

Spencer LaCour (3)

Ruby Sandeman (11)

Evan Carlson (15)

Ainsley Apel (21)

Elijah Mack (21)

Megan Small (22)



Karlie Harpold (30)
College and Career-age Young People:

Melina Lohr (2)

Jeff Yanke (9)


Brendan Holl (11)

Sarah Hupp (21)

Taylor Tompkin (24)


Serving in November
Ushers: 

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

November 3

Carly Coy

Ben Levers



Steve Coy

Beth Levers

November 10

Boden Frosch

BrookLynn Baier



Sarah Frosch

Stacey Stoeher







Dave Lohr






Steve Kindschi
November 17

Jozie Braund

Eliot Carlson



Aaron Braund

Ken Carlson




Larry Halweg

Dave Lohr
November 24

Boden Frosch

BrookLynn Baier



Sarah Frosch

Stacey Stoehr







Dave Lohr
Acolytes:

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

November 3

Kate Himebauch
Jay Dregney



Wesley Himebauch
Annika Braund
November 10

Josie Frey

Annika Braund



Michael Blau

Jozie Braund

November 17

Ramona Blau

Dylan Quayle



Michael Blau

Ethan Jones

November 24

Kennedy Colby
Emily Luther



Chase Urban



Readers:

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
November 3

Karlie Harpold


November 10

Marilyn Herschleb
Dale Clason
November 17

Mary Halweg

Carol Benson
November 24

Anne Klinkner

Dale Clason
Cantors: 

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

November 3

Senior Choir

Senior Choir
November 10

Melani Wheeler
Melani Wheeler
November 17

Karley Blau

Dennis Fisher
November 24

Megan Small

Bill Burton
Communion Assistants:   8:00 a.m.
10:30 a.m.
November 3

Thea Harpold

Dylan Quayle
November 10

Linda Hines

Dale Clason
November 17

Annika Braund
Emily Luther
November 24

Marilyn Herschleb
Dale Clason
Assisting Ministers:
  8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
November 3

Donna Knickmeyer
Donna Knickmeyer
November 10

Dennis Fisher

Dennis Fisher
November 17

Karlie Harpold

Karlie Harpold
November 24

Marv Hupp

Marv Hupp
Communion Set Up/Clean Up 8:00 a.m.
10:30 a.m.
November 3

Nadine/Bryce Lauer
Dave/Dale Clason
November 10

Colin Wernsing
Chloe Wernsing
November 17

Dorothy Halverson
Dave/Dale Clason
November 24

Nancy/Butch Passehl
Gwen Ringelstetter
Nursery Staff:
8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

November 3

Lauren Endres
Vanessa Breunig



Hannah Stephan
Jozie Braund
November 10

Karley Blau

Dylan Quayle



Chloe Wernsing
Boden Frosch

November 17

Eliot Carlson

Jozie Braund



Ben Levers

Annika Braund

November 24




Boden Frosch

Coffee Set-Up/Clean-Up:  7:30 a.m.
9:00 a.m.(Serve)
November 3

Chloe Wernsing
Colin Wernsing
November 10

Chase Urban

Jay Dregney
November 17

Chase Urban

Landon Schultz
November 24

Linda Yanke

Cheri Kehl
Sunday Stewards
8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
November 3

Janelle Hupp

Jon Sandeman
November 10

Patty Barritt

Linda Michaels
November 17

Anne Klinkner

Marian DeGiovanni
November 24

Melani Wheeler

Greeters: 

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
Nov 3   (Sanctuary)
Anne Klinkner

Sally Degenhardt

 (Front doors)
Cheri Kehl

Doris Lohr
Nov 10 (Sanctuary) 
Cliff/Cindy Thompson
 Holly Kindschi

 (Front doors)
John/Linda Hines
Dave/Ruth Lohr
Nov 17 (Sanctuary) 
Landon Schultz
Randy Trudell
             (Front doors)
Eliot Carlson

Eliot Carlson

 (Side doors)
Andrew King

Hannah Stephan
Nov 24 (Sanctuary) 
Shirley Anding

Ed/Ginny Nimmow



Marilyn Brecka


 (Front doors)
Karen Bader
            Denny/Bonnie Dederich
Congregational totals






Attendance

  Offering
September 29

       295

  $8,835.50
October 6

       269

$12,127.18
October 13

       269

  $9,889.24
October 20

       250

$24,618.47
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     H.E.L.P.—Red Sled Project


Help Excite Little People will be collecting gently, used toys and items for teens this holiday season.  The program is based out of the First United Church of Christ, Sauk City, but has become a community-wide project.  All items donated are distributed to children/teens that are in need in the Sauk Prairie area.  Donations may be brought to the Washington Avenue entrance of First United and placed in the little red sleigh, or brought here to St. John’s and placed in one of the decorated boxes found in the Sunday School hallway or the west entrance hall.  (A volunteer will then transport them to First United.)  The collection at St. John’s will run through Wednesday, December 11.

Sauk Prairie Area Caring Tree                      [image: image28.jpg]




St. John’s is part of the Caring Tree community-wide effort to reach out to those in need during the Christmas season.  Members may pick a tag from the Caring Tree set up in the gathering area.  Most tags have ideas for hoped-for gifts for a particular child identified only by a number, age, sex, and size.  You may purchase this gift and return it unwrapped with the tag attached and leave it under the tree. 


Other tags ask for gift cards for local restaurants or more general “stocking stuffer” items that are appropriate for children, teens, or adults.  


The Caring Tree also accepts financial gifts to allow volunteer shoppers to purchase gifts.  Watch for the marked envelopes on the tree.  The deadline for returning gifts to St. John’s is Friday, December 13.
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Veteran’s Day Pictures


Veteran’s Day is Monday, Nov 11.  With this in mind we are asking that veterans bring a picture to share on Sunday, Nov 10.  The pictures can be of you in uniform or not.  They can be of you currently or younger.  We are asking you to bring a picture so we can celebrate with you the service you give/gave to our country and as a way to let others in our congregation know who our veterans are.  You can bring a picture (framed or unframed) the week prior or on that Sunday.  We will have tables where you can put your picture.  We also ask that you write on a 3”x 5” piece of paper your name, rank and the dates and places where you served.  Thanks for your service!
Prayers for our Military Members     [image: image30.jpg]




We are adding a new feature to the Visitor.  We will be listing our active duty military members each month.  We ask you to keep these people in your thoughts and prayers as they are away from home.  

If you or a family member are currently serving in the armed forces or reserves, please let the church office know and we will include you on the list.

· PVT Joshua Schweitzer, Army, Infantry. Joshua is currently in Basic Combat Training (BCT) at Fort Benning, Georgia. He should finish with BCT in November then start advanced individual training (AIT). Graduation from AIT is January 16th. 

· Connor Sutter is serving in the Marines. 

· Michael Kindschi is a junior at UW Madison in the Naval ROTC program-Marine Corp option. He will be a commissioned officer and serve in the Marine Corps after he graduates from college.   

· Sean Collins is being deployed with the Army to the Middle East.
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First Communion Instruction


A First Communion class will be held on Tuesday, November 19 from 6-7pm. If you would like to explore the possibilities of first communion for your children, no matter what their age, please sign up by calling the church office.  Taking the class does not obligate anyone to begin communing nor is it a requirement for communion. The class is simply a time to explore what this gift of God might mean for you. A second class will be offered in the spring.

Sunday School News

Sunday School Christmas Program

Mark your calendars for the Sunday School Christmas Program! It is Sunday, December 15th, at 2:00pm. Everyone is invited to attend!

Calendar Notes 

    December 1 – No Sunday School

    December 15 – Sunday School Christmas Program – 2:00pm

    December 22– No Sunday School

    December 29 – No Sunday School

Sunday School 
Attendance

Offering

September 15

       91


  $  9.52
September 22

       89


  $24.00
September 29

       89


  $27.25
October 6

       92


  $69.05
October 13

       87


  $17.00
October 20

       94


  $47.83
The Sunday School Superintendents can be reached at:  sundayschool@stjohnssaukprairie.org
Middle and High School News

Calendar Notes for Confirmation/Youth
Nov. 20th – No Confirmation for 9th graders

Nov 27th – No Confirmation Class

Dec. 8th – Caring Tree Shopping – 10:30am

Congrats  Jozie Braund for completing your sermon notes for the 2019-2020 year!
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Mark your calendars! The Caring Tree shopping trip is scheduled for Sunday December 8th. Kids are encouraged to attend the 8:00 service.  We will leave for Wal-Mart around 10:30am. A sign-up sheet will be posted on the youth bulletin board mid-November. Remember that we are always looking for drivers! Contact Abby Bennett or Megan Tarnutzer with questions. 
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 In cooperation with the Sauk Prairie community, St. John’s is collecting items to be given to Sauk Prairie students in need. November’s items are breadsticks with cheese (Handi-Snacks), feminine pads, tampons and pantyliners.  Look for the red bin in the gathering area by the church office to drop off your donations.  

[image: image34.jpg]


    
Going to a College Dorm?  Moving?  Change of Address?


Contact the church office at linda@stjohnssaukprairie.org or 643-2439 if you or your post-high school student has changed addresses.  We like to keep in touch with you!  This includes snow birds!
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New Church Directory
Our new Church Directory photos will be taken in November and photography appointments are filling up quickly! Sign up today! We need ALL OF YOU to make the directory complete. Posters are up around the church with the November Photography dates/times.

4 WAYS TO SCHEDULE YOUR PHOTOGRAPHY APPOINTMENT:

· Visit FaceBook page (online scheduling tool);

· Visit our website (online scheduling tool);

· Sign up in person between services on designated Sundays; or

· Contact Jackie Frosch (608-963-7553) or Pastor Sally (608-643-2439); they can assist you in getting scheduled.

Every photographed family will receive a $10 off coupon, a $30 coupon for Shutterfly, a free 8x10 portrait, and a copy of the printed directory! Military/Veteran/First Responders will receive an additional 20% off!

We will also be doing a Food Pantry collection on Photography days. Please bring your non-perishable donations with you to your appointment and receive another $5 off your photography order!

Attention Snowbirds!

Are you unable to be photographed here in November? Call LifeTouch directly at 1-866-756-0281 to schedule photography at a nearby location. Your image will be provided back to us and included in the directory!
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Thanksgiving Eve Ecumenical Worship Service


Concordia United Methodist Church will be hosting the annual Thanksgiving Eve Ecumenical worship service on Wednesday, November 27.  The service begins at 7:00 p.m.  There will be a time for fellowship following the service.  Join us as we gather with our brothers and sisters of faith from the Sauk Prairie community.

Young Adult Updates

New job? Accepted into a new program? Won an award? Need prayers for something specific? Please email Pastor Sally sally@stjohnssaukprairie.org or message her on Facebook with any updates, so that we may continue to celebrate and pray for you in your life in Christ.

· Sydney Peterson officially accepted a full time offer to work as an engineer for GE Healthcare post-graduation. She will be starting work in GE Healthcare’s Operations Management Leadership Program next fall, a program that allows you to see many sides of the company by working in a variety of fulltime roles. In this program, she will spend time working as a Manufacturing Production Leader, work in a Materials role, and then work as a Manufacturing Engineer or a Lean Manufacturing Leader.

· We congratulate Zac & Lauren Fiske on their marriage.

· We hold Sean Collins in prayer as he is deployed to the Middle East.
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Looking Ahead
· November 3 – All Saints Sunday with Remembrance at both
services

· November 10 – Veterans’ Day Photo Display

· November 17 – ThankOffering Sunday

· November 19 – First Communion Class – 6 p.m.

· November 21 – OWLS and WELCA Chili Luncheon 

· November 24 – Christ the King Sunday

· November 27 – Community Worship Service

· December   1 – Advent begins

· December 15 – Sunday School Christmas Program – 2 p.m.

· December 24 – Candlelight Worship – 1, 3, 5, and 7:30 p.m.
· December 25 – Worship Service 9 a.m.

· December 31 – Visitor assembly 8 a.m.
NEWS

Hello friends of St. John's.

I hope you're getting out and enjoying God's wonderful creation this fall. We are so fortunate to live in such a beautiful place. No wonder the eagles come here every winter!

My fall semester at Wartburg Seminary is going well. I'm learning about the Hebrew Bible (Old Testament) and everything I need to know about being Lutheran from The Book of Concord. I didn't realize how much I didn't know about my faith tradition until now. I'm also co-teaching one of the 7th grade confirmation classes here at St. John's this fall for my fieldwork assignment. I had forgotten how much fun 12 year-olds could be :)

I will be going through the endorsement process for candidacy this fall, the next step in the process towards ordination. I submitted my endorsement essay at the end of summer and I'm now waiting for an interview with members of my candidacy committee and my academic advisor at Wartburg.  

I will be entering my 18-month internship beginning February 2020. What that means for me as a collaborative student is that I'll be interning in the congregation I'm serving now, but with an evaluative component added in which will be provided by my supervisor, Pastor Karen Hofstad, and an internship committee that I will be pulling together over the next month or so. 

I have a fantastic network supporting me on this venture. My supervisor, Pastor Karen Hofstad, keeps me grounded and helps me maneuver between seminary requirements and my role as a ELCA student minister. My two mentors are individuals you are pretty familiar with and who I am eternally grateful to have supporting me; Pastors Fred Rilling and Sally Williams.  I am so fortunate to have these three individuals helping on my path to forming my pastoral identity.  I am also blessed to be serving the members of St. John-St. Paul in Town of Berry/Marxville. This small but mighty congregation welcomed me from the start, and the council couldn't be more accommodating when I need to be away at Wartburg or Synod Assembly meetings. 

I am also very fortunate to have the backing of all of you, the members of St. John's. I could never have done what I'm doing without your financial and spiritual support. Please keep me in your prayers and know that I keep all of you in mine.

Thank you and God bless.

Kathi Matthews-Risley
